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MALLIA'S MOMENTS 

by Fr. Joe Mallia 
 

 On behalf of myself and all who are part of the pastoral 
team, I want to wish all of you a Happy and Holy New Year, 
but as I said in my Christmas Day homily, God is not about 
"wishing".  When someone "wishes" you something, they are 
not really willing to help it come true.  God is always willing 
and ready to help and we as the disciples of the Lord must do 
the same.  SO, it is our hope that together in our joint prayer, 
ministry, service and fellowship times we can make this a 
happy and holy new year with and for each other.  That should 
be the goal for any community of faith.  We must strive to unite 
ourselves more completely to God and to each other.  The 
Bible shows us very clearly, what the early church understood 
a Christian community should look like and we should try to 
imitate them. 
 

 This time of year fills us with an optimism of a new 
beginning and it should.  So, I invite you to not simply have a 
"resolution" but to be resolute about being more active in the 
parish, by volunteering, by becoming a liturgical minister, by 

being part of the festival committee, by increasing your prayer 
life, by attending adult formation opportunities, by not 
missing mass, or by helping with our religious formation 
program or any other group.  We have so much going on at 
our parishes, but we need more people and we could do more 
if more people were willing to step up and assume their 
rightful role.  Roughly only a third of the parish is active in 
support of the ministry both through their time, talent and 
treasure.  If we can do all this with only a third, just think of 
what could happen if we got half! 
 

 God is waiting to do great things in our lives if we would 
simply allow God to work through us.  God wants to send 
blessings upon blessings, God wants to strengthen our 
marriages and other relationships, God wants us to prosper  
financially, God wants to foster peace and reconciliation in 
our world, but we are to be cooperators in the building of the 
Kingdom of God.  We must open our hearts and minds to the 
wonder of God and the mystery of God's power waiting to be 
unleashed in us.  Too often, just when the opportunity presents 
itself, we back off from God by closing our hearts and our 
minds just when we should be opening them further.  We get 
tense, we are filled with fear, and we allow our hesitancy to 
override our minds and hearts.  That is why so many 
resolutions fall apart.  We know we want to do something and 
that it would be good for us, but the thought of changing 
things, even for the better, pulls us back to our comfort 
zone.  This year, take one step forward in faith.  Where we are 
at is not the fullness of what God has planned for us and we 
know we could do more, so why not take one step.  I am not 
asking for a total conversion of your mind and heart (though I 
think that will happen).  But one step could lead to another 
step and that is when courage and momentum for good 
happens.   
 

 As the new year breaks upon us, let us all pray that we will 
all be resolute in our commitment to take one step forward in 
faith and not allow another year to fall by the wayside due to 
fear.  If we are resolute, then we will in fact have a good and 
holy new year.  May God be praised this day and always in 
our lives.  God bless you all. 
 

Keep those Scrip orders coming!!! 
 Thank you to all of you who have helped make the Scrip 
Program so successful at St. Augustine.  The December deposit 
was $34,325!  You do not need to stop by the office to purchase 
your Scrip.  You can do so through the order forms and then pick 
up your orders when they are ready; you can also order Scrip on-
line.  There are many ways to use this program to your own 
benefit and ours.  At Holy Family, we are in need of further help 
in running the program and utilizing its many benefits.  We are 
missing out on a great way of raising funds for our kids when we 
fail to take advantage of such an easy program.  You buy the gift 
cards and use them on items you already buy, and we gain a 
percentage of your purchase for programs here at our 
parishes.  Please consider using the Scrip program more.  Thank 
you again for all your support. 
 
 




